ANNUAL PROGRESS REPORTS OF
THE EUROPEAN COMMISION FOR
SERBIA FOR 2019 PRESENTED IN
NIS
July 3
The Delegation of the European Union to Serbia and the EU Info
Corner in Nis presented the report of the European Commission
on Serbia for 2019 at Nis City Hall. The basic conclusion
reached by the Commission is that Serbia has progressed in the
field of economics, but not enough in the area of the rule of
law and media freedom. The aim of the presentation was to
bring together relevant stakeholders at the local level, which
implies the participation of representatives of the business
community, academic community, institutions, civil society
organizations from Nis and southern Serbia. The participants
were able to ask questions and actively participate in the
discussion on this year’s European Commission Report on
Serbia. The key findings of the Report were presented in Nis
by the Head of the European Integration Sector in the EU
Delegation to Serbia, Ms. Radica Nursdorfer. The economic
aspects within the process of European integration of Serbia
were the focus of the presentation. “There are many areas that
have been assessed as positive, but there are also areas that
can be further advanced”,
said Radica Nursdorfer. “The
economic assessment is positive and the figures show that
Serbia has made significant progress in the field of economy.
The areas where most work needs to be done is the rule of law
and freedom of the media, as the smallest progress has been
made here. Poor progress in the field of the rule of law in
many ways slows the speed of accession. If we want to talk
about statistics, there are more chapters in which Serbia has
progressed this year compared to last year, and fewer chapters

where it stagnated”, said Ms. Nursdorfer. The speakers before
the discussion were Ivan Pavlovic, from the City of Nis Office
for Local Economic Development and Projects and Prof.dr Boban
Stojanovic, the professor at the Faculty of Economics in Nis
and the President of the Nis Society of Economists. “The
report is mostly moderately critically oriented, but it is
important for us that there is not a constant regression on
this path to the European Union,” said Professor Stojanovic.
“In the economy, it is essential that there is fiscal
stability, solid maintenance of external debt, a surplus in
the budget, and all other preconditions for Serbia’s stability
and progress. However, the development of small and mediumsized enterprises could be faster and the stagnation of
domestic investments has been noted. ” “The local level is
very important for economic development, and City of Nis has
the highest results regarding the raising capacity of local
self-government units in the process of European integration,
and thus adequately responding to the needs of the economy,
and on the other hand there are investors who are looking for
competitive local self-government like Nis. The number of open
companies in the city has increased, the unemployment is
reduced, and the economic growth rate has increased, “Pavlovic
said. Participants had the opportunity to ask questions and
actively participate in the discussion on this year’s European
Commission Report on Serbia. The most important conclusions of
the report can be found on the website of the EU Delegation to
Serbia.

